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he’s not “the father of lies”

it’s not even a “he”

nor is She

“Childhood is like a dance..”; you finish the rest

fear is THE enemy

so is “knee jerk”

that’s why a machine shouldn’t govern

there is no “pat answer”

but that doesn’t mean you shouldn’t look

On Wikipedia, the page:
List_of_unsolved_problems_in_physics
under “Cosmology and general relativity”, there are 12 
listed “problems”: time, inflation, horizon, origin, size, 
asymmetry, constant, dark 3, axis and shape. They are 
problems depending on your perspective. Every good 
scientist worth his/her salt wants to know one thing more 
than anything: “the mind of God” relating to their field; 
“The pursuit of Truth” as Ellie’s boyfriend said in 
Contact.

I just wrote to Dr. Peter Higgs yesterday about a “hybrid 
framework” that could answer some of those questions. I 
rarely correspond with anybody “at the top” of the heap. I 
feel it’s presumptuous. So I kept apologizing for the 
intrusion. But I guarantee you that if I’m right, this will
inspire him as much as any grandchild would.

And I don’t say “if I’m right” assuming I am; I assume I’m 
wrong and wait for the evidence; then typically I’m 
astounded by the off-chance I stumbled onto the Truth, that



evasive Bitch .. Sometimes I feel like I’m a drunk 
stumbling down a dark and dangerous alleyway, feeling my 
way among the filth and garbage. Then there it is; a #&
%*ing huge diamond nobody noticed. Could it be real? It’s 
most likely a fake, right?

In developing the framework, I noticed some of the 12 
problems are answered by the framework because of its 
nature: a hybrid description of a heterogeneous universe. 
It makes sense but is about as inelegant as an old skanky 
whore bending over to pick up a used cigarette butt.

“Here goes .. g is not mediated by the gn as mass is not 
mediated by the Hb; the sf and g are both mediated by tc. 
The wf is not mediated by ivb; it’s not really a force; 
it’s a process where unstable nuclei fall apart based on a 
nuclei-dependent stability function, sf. Protons don’t 
decay because their sf=1. The ndp exists because various 
kinds of neutrinos have sf<1.” “Visualize time like a 
rubber band that can only be stretched or compressed. I 
call that temporal elasticity. The presence of matter 
compresses time locally; the presence of antimatter does 
the opposite. Gravitation can be simplified to depend 
exclusively on this. So can the strong force. A bonus 
unification is Special Relativity.”

Baryon asymmetry is an illusion. I’m guessing anything 
relating to “dark something” is too. That implies most of 
the 12 above are due to inappropriate perspective. If I’ve 
learned anything from engineering, it’s about re-framing: 
if we can’t solve problems, it’s because our assumptions 
are incorrect or we’re asking the wrong questions.

I take a step back and try to figure out why she’s bending 
over – why it’s taking so long for her to pick it up. Past 
lives flash before my eyes. My heart flutters. My vision 
blurs, tears brimming. No longer old and stinky, She takes 
my hand and we walk for a while.

By the way: what’s the answer to life, the universe, 
everything? Life is not a question; it’s a process like 
anything else.



Care for a pint? Or three?


